AOF BOARD MEETING, March 21, 2010

Present:  Beverly Church, Ken Nahigian, Mynga Futtrell, Jillian Stanley, Paul Geisert, Brian Jones, Mario Sandri, Dave Flanders.

January and February minutes were approved as amended.  Treasurer’s Report was presented and approved.  

March general meeting:  Attendance was low, but the reaction was very positive towards the presentation on druidism by April Hollon and Jennifer Jaffe.

Reports:

Bev had information about the AHA conference to be held in San Jose this June with speaker Bill Nye.

There was no new report on either AAI or CSH.

Regarding Earth Day, there has been some confusion about how many tables have been reserved and who will be using them.  Paul Storey had donated the table fee for AOF.  Liaisons will meet to discuss table sharing. 

Davis dinner schedule:  The next dates are March 30th (captain: Don) and June 29th (captain: Mynga).  Volunteers should arrive by 4:15.  

Dinner social:  Only three turned out for the most recent dinner get-together, perhaps not finding the Fulton Avenue location convenient.

April meeting:  Brian arranged for The Flying Spaghetti Monster event to take place in Curtis Hall at the Sierra II Center on the 11th from 1:30 to 3:30.   Proceeds can go to Reason House.  One problem is that there is no stove; Brian will bring a turkey fryer for the spaghetti.  There is seating for 78 inside, and a patio for the overflow.  The rental for this room is $285, compared to our normal rental fee of $150.  Bev will ask HAGSA to co-sponsor the event with a $75 donation.  A motion to sponsor the FSM with $150 was unanimously approved.  

Ken will order ten copies of the book “Religious Liberty” which we can give as gifts to speakers.  This was unanimously approved.

June/July meetings:  Brian has been searching for Sacramento-authors who would be interesting speakers.  He will ask for program committee volunteers in the newsletter.  

Newsletter:  Dave will write up the last meeting.  Board biographies are needed to put in the newsletter.  Bev will write a piece on the recent court decision on Mike Newdow’s suit.  Ken will ask Kevin to put in the newsletter a “thermometer” indicating funds raised towards establishment of Reason House.  

Reason House plans:  Mynga asked if we would commit the Securities account of $45,000 to Reason House (as originally planned) and this was unanimously approved.  There was some discussion of the building at 23rd & K, but it needs expensive remodeling.  Mynga noted that there should be a record kept of which groups donate to Reason House; Brian suggested that a trust could be created, and groups that have donated money get more use of the building.

By-laws:  Board members should read the by-laws and turn in any notes and modifications.  

Webmaster:  This search is completed!  Ken reported that the website is currently a draft version; we should look at it and make comments.  

The next Board meeting will take place on April 18th at 9:30 a.m. at the home  of Beverly Church.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:30.

Submitted by Jillian Stanley, secretary

